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“The mission of Advent Christian Village, Inc. is to express Christ’s love by providing compassionate 
care and quality comprehensive services for senior adults, families with special needs, and children, 
in a secure, supportive residential setting and in the surrounding communities.” 

July 12, 2018 
ADMINISTRATOR ON CALL: JOHN DEMOTTO, 386-658-3333  

Thursday 7/12 8:30-11:30 a.m. THE STUDIO—CHRISS BLDG 
   9:30-12:30 p.m.  VILLAGE ARTISTS GUILD—CHRISS BLDG. 
   10:00 a.m.  GSC MEMORIAL SERVICE—GSC 
     
Friday  7/13 8:30-11:30 a.m. THE STUDIO—CHRISS BLDG  
   9:30 a.m.   EXERCISE—OPR  
   10:00-12:00 p.m. CHRISTMAS DOLL PROJECT—CHRISS BLDG. 
   1:30-3:30 p.m. THE STUDIO WORKSHOPS—CHRISS BLDG. 
   2:00-4:00 p.m. SIT N' STITCH—CH 
 
Saturday 7/14 8:00 a.m.  MEN'S FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST—VILLAGE CAFÉ  
   2:00 p.m.   MOVIE MATINEE—OPR 
       
Sunday   7/15 9:40 a.m.   WORSHIP SERVICE—VC 
   11:00 a.m.  ADULT CE CLASSES 

2:00-4:00 p.m.  COLORING BOOK TIME OF FELLOWSHIP—DH LOBBY 
6:00 p.m.  EVENING WORSHIP SERVICE—REV. JOHN NICELY—BC 
 

Monday  7/16 9:30 a.m.  EXERCISE—OPR 
   10:00-12:00 p.m. CHRISTMAS DOLL PROJECT—CHRISS BLDG. 
   2:00-5:00 p.m. CERAMICS—POLK CERAMICS SHOP 
   
Tuesday 7/17 8:30-11:30 a.m. THE STUDIO—CHRISS BLDG 
   6:30 p.m.   GAME NIGHT—OPR 
 
Wednesday 7/18 8:30-11:30 a.m. THE STUDIO—CHRISS BLDG  
   8:45 a.m.  BUS TRIP—PUBLIX—CH 
   9:00 a.m.  BUS TRIP—PUBLIX—DH 
   9:30 a.m.   EXERCISE—OPR 
   10:00-12:00 p.m. CHRISTMAS DOLL PROJECT—CHRISS BLDG. 
   1:00 p.m.   BRIDGE CLUB—OPR  
   1:15 p.m.   BUS TRIP—WALMART—CH 
   1:30 p.m.   BUS TRIP—WALMART—DH 
   6:00 p.m.   PRAYER MEETING—OPR 
   6:00 p.m.  SUMMER CHOIR REHEARSAL    
    
Thursday 7/19 8:30-11:30 a.m. THE STUDIO—CHRISS BLDG 
   9:30-12:30 p.m.  VILLAGE ARTISTS GUILD—CHRISS BLDG. 

If you'd like to include something in the FNN, please e-mail your submission to FNN@ACVillage.net 
Hard copies may be brought to Member Services (located behind the IC), or Jessi in Carter Village Hall.  
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NEW MEMBERS 
Linda Flosenzier (daughter of Otto Hunerwadel) lives at 23391 Elmwood Lane (River Woods), and 

her mailing address is PO Box 4782. 
James "Jim" and Billie Kauffman have moved from Fernandina Beach into 23322 River Birch Lane  

(River Woods). Their mailing address is PO Box 4852. 
 

TRANSFERS 
Myrtle Casey and Laura Putnam have moved from 10286 227th Lane (Butterfield Acres) to LH 102. 

Their new mailing address will be PO Box 4456. 
Liz Reynolds (Crussel) has moved from 11011 Cedar Lane (Park of the Pines) to 11020 Cedar Lane. 

Her new mailing address will be PO Box 4428.  
Joy Whitmore has moved from Wilson Gardens to DM 1110. Her new mailing address is PO Box 4544. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

NOTICE REGARDING ALL NEW 
NARCOTIC OPIATE PRESCRIPTIONS 
Submitted by Pharmacist John Nicely 

On March 21, Governor Rick Scott signed law 
HB21. This law went into effect on July 1, 2018. Please 
be aware that this will affect all new narcotic opiate 
prescriptions. There are a few things you should know: 
1. EForce, Florida's prescription drug monitoring 

program (PDMP), will be tracking all controlled 
prescriptions for abuse and trafficking purposes. 
Pharmacists and physicians will look on this website 
before they prescribe or dispense any new 
prescriptions. This website will show how many 
physicians the patient is currently seeing, how many 
pharmacies the patient is getting prescriptions filled, 
and how soon prescriptions are filled. 

2. There are now only 3 or 7 days of therapy allowed 
on opiate prescriptions. If the patient is obtaining a 
4-7 day prescription, the physician must write on 
the prescription: “ACUTE PAIN EXCEPTION.” 

3. If the prescription is for non-acute pain, and is 
excluded from the definition of acute pain, the 
physician must write “NONACUTE PAIN” on the 
prescription. The words “NOMALIGNANT PAIN”  
will override the law and the standard of practice for 
these patients. 

4. The only exception to this law are hospice patients. 
5. The person picking up the prescription will have to 

provide a photo ID that can be scanned or copied.  
All pharmacies and physicians will comply with this law, 
effective July 1, 2018. Ask your pharmacist or physician 
about specifics of this major change. 

 
MEN’S FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST 

Saturday, July 14, 8:00 a.m., Village Café 
The men's fellowship breakfast will meet this Saturday, 
July 14, at 8:00 a.m. in the Village Café. Co-President, 
Ted Jones, will be our speaker. You may order from 
the menu. Come and enjoy the fellowship, good food, 
and inspiration.  
 

MOVIE MATINEE 
Saturday, July 14, 2:00 p.m., OPR 

Milo is a kitten, Otis is a dog. When Milo gets into a 
small box with the intention of taking a trip down a 
river, Otis follows. En route, the animals encounter bad 
weather, life-threatening situations, and even potential 
mates. 1986 action and adventure. 75 mins. G. The 
Village Church is able to show this movie because it is 
covered by their CVLI license, which also prohibits the 
advertisement of the movie’s title and actors’ names. 

SUWANNEE COUNTY SUPERVISOR OF 
ELECTIONS OFFICE TO PROVIDE 

ASSISTANCE WITH VOTER REGISTRATION  
OR TRANSFER OF PRECINCT 

Tuesday, July 17, 10:00-12:00 p.m., SMR 
On Tuesday, July 17, Jennifer Kinsey with the 
Suwannee County Supervisor of Elections Office will be 
at ACV to answer questions about voter registration and 
to register people to vote in Suwannee County; or, if 
you need to change your precinct, she will be available 
to assist. In order to be eligible to vote in the Primary 
Election you must be registered to vote no later than 
July 30. She will also be able to answer other questions 
about voting. Please bring a photo ID with you. 
 Early voting will be August 18-25, at the  
Jo Kennon Public Library at ACV; as will voting on 
Election Day, August 28. A political candidate forum is 
being organized for Thursday, August 16, at ACV. 
Watch for more details. 

 
PHOTOS IN PHILLIPS CENTER 

Submitted by Gary Kueppers 
The next set of photos is now up in the hall of the 
Phillips Center. The theme is "flowers." We had 39 
photos contributed by 14 members and employees of 
ACV—the best showing yet. I thank all those who sent 
in photos, but, since there are only 8 frames to display 
them, I had to select the best ones. You can see them 
on display now. All of the photos will be eventually 
made into a slide show for broadcasting on TV2. 
Unfortunately I have no control of when they will be 
shown. Please remember that I am now looking for 
photos for the next theme, which is “celebrate fall.” Get 
out there and create some neat photos and go through 
your old photos for nice ones, too. You can send them 
to me any time you wish. They are needed before the 
end of August. Please send them to me by e-mail at 
gkuep1945@windstream.net. Thanks!  

Gary Kueppers 386-658-6442 
 

NO MEMBERSHIP COUNCIL MEETING 
The Membership Council does not meet in July and 
August. Meetings will resume in September. 
 

NO MEMBERSHIP COUNCIL  
MEETING REBROADCAST 

Included on the July 1–7 TV2 Guide are three instances 
of the most recent Membership Council meeting from 
June 21. Due to technical difficulties, the meeting 
recording is not usable and cannot be rebroadcast. We 
apologize for any confusion or disappointment this may 
cause.             James Sutter 
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AMBASSADOR RESIDENT  
REFERRAL REWARDS 

We have two new members who have moved to ACV all 
because two of our members have shared how much 
they enjoy living here. Welcome Marilyn Ludington to 
ET and Wanda Hodson to CH. 
 Talk to a friend or family member about how 
much you love living at ACV. If they come to take a 
guided tour and then move to ACV, you too will receive 
a check from ACV for $200! We look forward to showing 
and sharing the wonders of ACV with all of your friends. 
Just have them contact Pam Stahl at 386-658-5933 or  
800-647-3353 to set up their tour. If you would like for 
us to make the contact with your friend(s), call and give 
us their information and we will be happy to do so. If 
your friends call ACV, be sure to have them let us know 
who referred them. Remember, the reward comes 
following a move to ACV, not just coming for a tour.   
 

CLOSED CAMP GROUNDS 
Through Saturday, August 11 

Dear Residents: This time every year, we have outside 
groups with children occupying the Camp Suwannee 
grounds. These groups request that we keep people 
who are not part of their group from walking through 
the grounds while they are there. Beginning on 
Tuesday, July 3, and all the way through to Saturday, 
August 11, these groups will be at Camp Suwannee. If 
you are accustomed to walking through those facilities, 
please alter your course for the next six weeks in 
respect for those groups. Thank you, Doug Mabey, 
Director of Camp Suwannee, 386-658-5100. 
 

 
BRIDGE CLUB 

There was no bridge game on July 4! If you would 
like to play, please call Betty Driggers by noon on 
Monday at 386-658-1043. If Betty is not available 
please call Patty Gianeskis at 386-658-2024. 
 

 
RIDE-ABOUT 

Have you heard of the Ride-About? Have you seen it?  
Did you know that there is no charge to tour the  
Village and/or the trails through the woods in the  
Ride-About? Did you know that you can reserve it for 
visiting family, guests, or neighbors by calling Jackie 
Campbell at 210-410-2113? 
 

 
VILLAGE BUS 

If you wish to ride the Village bus on these trips, please 
contact the IC to sign up—in person or by phone at  
386-658-3333. There is no charge for Village members 
to go on the bus for Wednesday shopping trips. If you 
have questions, call Member Services at 386-658-5150. 

Please be considerate of those who have allergies and 
limit your use of perfume, aftershaves, and colognes 
when riding the shuttle bus. 
 

BUS TRIPS – JULY 2018 
 
July 18 – Wednesday, Publix only, leave from CH at 
8:45 a.m. and DH at 9:00 a.m. Leave from Publix  
at approximately 11:30 a.m.; return to ACV at noon. 
 
July 18 – Wednesday, Walmart only, leave CH at  
1:15 p.m. and DH at 1:30 p.m. Leave from Walmart  
at approximately 4:00 p.m.; return to ACV at 4:30 p.m. 
 
July 25 – Wednesday, Walmart only, leave from CH at  
8:45 a.m. and DH at 9:00 a.m. Leave from Walmart  
at approximately 11:30 a.m.; return to ACV at noon. 
 
July 25 - Wednesday, Publix only, leave CH at  
1:15 p.m. and DH at 1:30 p.m. Leave from Publix  
at approximately 4:00 p.m.; return to ACV at 4:30 p.m. 
 

OTHER TRIPS COMING UP 
 
If you wish to ride the Village bus on these trips, 
contact the IC to sign up, come in person, or call  
386-658-3333. Please pay your bus reservation fee in 
cash or by check at the IC when you make your 
reservation. Please be considerate of those who have 
allergies and limit your use of perfume, aftershaves, 
and colognes when riding the bus. 
 
July 24 — Tuesday, Movies Plus  Theater  in 
Tallahassee, FL. Leave from Lake Aquilla at 8:15 am. 
Arrive at Movies Plus by 10:00 a.m. Lunch after the 
movie will be at Golden Corral (Dutch treat). Plan to 
return to the village around 5:00 p.m.  
 
 

EVENTS HERE AND THERE 
 

 
DEVOTION, PRAYER, AND BIBLE STUDY 

 
FRIDAY 7/13 

9:30 a.m. Dr. Michael Saunders 
  History of Christianity—VC Room 5 
 

MONDAY 7/16 
7:00 p.m.  CH Prayer Hour – CH TV Room 

 
TUESDAY 7/17 

8:30 a.m.  Village Men’s Bible Study – VC Room 5 
10:00 a.m.  Pastor Rick’s Bible Study – OPR 
1:00 p.m.  Voice of Martyrs – OPR 
 
 

SUWANNEE DRIFTER'S KAYAK 
Thursday, July 12, 7:30 a.m. 

Our regular Horton's Landing to Highsmith paddle, plan  
is to be in the water by 7:30 a.m. Last week after 
seeing Steve Dykehouse contemplating the Bethel 
Creek whirlpool at the end of the lagoons, I started 
paddling back. I was amazed by the ability of the water 
to relax me, as I almost dozed off at the 4th lagoon! As 
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we came down river to the White Beach, Albert Yale 
announced he had taken a snooze, awoke by his kayak 
against the bank! Discussing with an email friend about 
the many ways to self-soothe, I now realize how 
therapeutic these floats are. ACV's many activities offer 
comfort and support, emotionally and physically! Hope 
you are involved! Next drift…! Kathy Bochow 
 

MOVIE MATINEE 
Saturday, July 21, 2:00 p.m., OPR 

Peter Marshall, a young Scottish lad who dreams of only 
going to sea, finds out there is a different future for him 
when he receives a “calling” from God to be a minister. 
He leaves Scotland and goes to America where, after a 
few small congregations, he lands the position of pastor 
of the Church of the Presidents in Washington, D.C., 
and eventually he becomes Chaplain of the U.S. Senate. 
1955 drama. 119 mins. Not rated. The Village Church is 
able to show this movie because it is covered by their 
CVLI license, which also prohibits the advertisement of 
the movie’s title and actors’ names. 
 

MOVIES IN TALLAHASSEE 
Tuesday, July 24, 8:15 a.m., Lake Aquilla 

On Tuesday, July 24, we are having an outing to the 
Movies Plus  Theater  in Tallahassee, FL. This theater 
has a $2.00 Tuesday special. This means your movie 
ticket, drinks, popcorn, nachos, hotdogs, and candy are 
all $2.00 each. The bus will leave from Lake Aquilla at 
8:15 am. We will arrive at Movie Plus by 10:00 a.m.  
 The theater has 8 movie screens; however, 
there may be some wait times involved due to the 
varied movie start and end times. Lunch after the movie 
will be at Golden Corral (Dutch treat). Plan to return to 
the Village around 5:00 p.m. Information about the 
movies being shown will be available on the day of the 
trip. Please sign up at the information center.  
 

FLEA ACROSS FLORIDA: 
FLORIDA'S LONGEST YARD SALE 

September 14 & 15 
The 165th Flea Across Florida is just over 2 months 
away. For nine years Flea Across Florida has brought 
thousands of visitors to small communities across the 
state on HWY 90, filling up motels, restaurants, and 
small local businesses. It is a unique opportunity to 
showcase communities, clubs, and organizations. 
Thousands of people travel across HWY 90 hunting for 
those hidden treasures. Flea Across Florida has also 
helped fund many non-profits, allowing them to 
continue their business of helping people. It is the 
perfect time to cleanse your garage and home of 
unwanted items. People from all over the Southeast 
come to find their treasures.  
 Flea Across Florida is put on by people across 
the state simply to help communities that have been 
left behind by the interstate system. Thousands of 
individual sales are dotted along the highway, making it 
a treasure hunt for the thousands of people looking for 
great bargains and hidden treasures. It is a fantastic 
mixture of individual yard sales, and businesses offering 
specials. Make it a family and friend affair as you visit 
many communities you may not have visited before. 
 If you have additional questions, or would like to 
host your own sale, you may contact Flea Across Florida 
through e-mail at jeanne@jeannedesign.net.  
 
 
 

EVENTS AT THE JKPL 
 

LIBRARIES ROCK:  
SUMMER READING PROGRAM 

The summer program at the library has begun. Join us 
June 11—July 28 for crafts, movies, books, and more. 
We have the Lego Construction Zone on Wednesdays 
from 3:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m., and movies on Thursdays 
from 3:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. All children in the area are 
invited! Adults—pick up and complete squares on your 
Summer Bingo Card to be entered into a drawing for 
prizes. Drawing held each Friday. 
 

RECIPE SWAP  
Thursday, July 12, 1:00-2:00 p.m., JKPL 

Recipe Swap will be held on the second Thursday of 
every month from 1:00-2:00 p.m. Join us in the library 
meeting room to meet with other foodies, discuss new 
or old recipes, and maybe have a sample or two. Our 
July recipe swap will feature appetizers. Samples are 
welcome but not required. Please be sure to bring your 
recipe, we'll make copies at the library for anyone 
interested.  

ARMCHAIR TRAVELS  
Friday, July 13, 10:00-11:00 a.m., JKPL 

Welcome to Europe! will be presented by Earl and  
DeeJay Johnson at 10:00 a.m. Since 1991, Earl and 
DeeJay have visited over a dozen countries in Europe, 
some several times. During that time, hundreds of 
pictures were taken. What to do with all those pictures, 
besides putting them in shoe boxes? Join Earl and  
DeeJay to see and learn what they did with their 
favorite shots of landscapes, people, items of interest, 
and more.  

 
MAGIC FOR KIDS 

Monday, July 16, 10:00-11:00 a.m., JKPL 
Chuck Maxwell moved to ACV from Live Oak last 
December. He has been performing magic shows for 
adults and children for 15 years, in all kinds of venues 
such as campgrounds, churches, and parties. Chuck 
was a charter bus driver before retiring. He drove 
groups to two Super Bowls, two Olympics, and so many 
others places and events. We’re looking forward to his 
wowing the kids on Monday, July 16, at 10:00 a.m.  
 

ROCK PAINTING  
Tuesday, July 17, 6:00-7:00 p.m., JKPL 

Rock Painting parties will be held regularly on the third 
Tuesday of the month from 6:00-7:00 p.m. Stop by to 
paint your own rock and visit with other rock star 
artists. All supplies are provided.  

 
BOOK CLUB FOR ADULTS  

Friday, July 27, 10:00-11:00 a.m. 
Join other book lovers from 10:00-11:00 a.m. on Friday, 
July 27 as we discuss our latest read, Mrs. Sherlock 
Holmes. Copies are available for check out at the front 
desk of the library. Mrs. Sherlock Holmes tells the true 
story of Mrs. Grace Humiston, the detective and lawyer 
who turned her back on New York society life to 
become one of the nation's greatest crime fighters 
during an era when women weren't even allowed to 
vote. After graduating from N.Y.U. law school, Grace 
opened a legal clinic in the city for low-income 
immigrant clients, and quickly established a reputation 
as a fierce, but fair lawyer who was always on the side 
of the disenfranchised. 
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LIBRARIES ROCK: MOVIES AT JKPL 
The Jo Kennon Public Library will be showing a movie 
every Thursday at 3:00 p.m. for their Summer Reading 
Program. Please call 386-658-2670 to inquire about 
what movie we will be showing each week! 

 
 

DEPARTMENT NEWS 
 

VILLAGE CHURCH NEWS 
Dr. Timothy N. Setzer 

Church Office - 386-658-5344 
 
SERMON: “Inseparable Love” 
TEXT: Romans 8:35-38 
SPEAKER: Rev. Jason Hilliard 
 

Rev. John Nicely will be our evening speaker this 
Sunday night at 6:00 p.m. in Bixler Chapel. 

 
“MOOLAH MYSTERY” DESSERT THEATER 

Saturday, August 11 from 7:00 to 8:30 p.m. 
in the Rumph Dining Room 

Four teenagers decide to stop procrastinating and start 
working on a school project. When a bag of money is 
discovered, suspicions arise! Allegations are 
pronounced. Lies are revealed. Conspiracies are 
divulged. Is a bank robber in their midst? Who dares to 
call the police? Will you be able to solve this mystery? 
Come dressed in 1970’s fashions and try to solve the 
mystery while enjoying 1970’s era desserts! Tickets are 
$10 and may be purchased at the Church Office. 
Proceeds from the “Moolah Mystery” Dessert Theater 
will go to support the “Big Splash” Fall Youth Trip. 
 

THE VILLAGE CHURCH BIBLE INSTITUTE 
The Village Church Bible Institute (VCBI) will begin 
classes on September 4. The instructor will be  
Dr. Michael Saunders. There are brochures on our 
Information Booths that list dates, times and cost. 
Please prayerfully consider becoming a part of this  
in-depth study of God’s Word, and call the church office 
by August 5 to register. 
 

MISSION CONFERENCE 
All are invited to attend a Mission Conference sponsored 
by the FL Conference WHFMS on September 14-15 at 
the Rumph Pavilion at Camp Suwannee. Jeff Walsh, 
Director of Advent Christian International Missions, and 
Cynthia Lee, a short-term medical missionary, will be 
the featured guest speakers. Local missionaries are also 
invited to be honored guests and will be given the 
opportunity to speak briefly and to display materials and 
treasures from the field(s) in which they served. Please 
call Dollie Register (386-658-1073) if you have 
questions or would like to participate. 
  

MEMBER SERVICES 
Ann Thompson—386-658-5400 

Independence Day 2018 was celebrated in a number of 
venues at ACV. A very moving program of music and 
patriotic readings was presented at the SMR/DR. This 
program featured the debut performance of The Grace 
Notes, under the leadership and direction of Joan 
Wittman. Members of the group include, Mardelle 
Nasshan, Charlene Reas, Jan MacNeill, and 
Dolores Moore. Special thanks to each of these 
talented ladies who were all patriotically dressed and 

sang with us and for us. We hope to enjoy your gift of 
music and inspiration on other occasions.  
 Chuck Maxwell shared a tribute to the flag 
with a background of patriotic music. Nancy Moral 
shared information about the group, Daughters of the 
American Revolution, of which she is a member, and 
told us what she would think her patriot ancestor would 
want us to think about today. Refreshments were 
served and a time of fellowship was shared. A number 
of people were very moved by a reading by Joan 
Wittman and wanted copies. We are including it in the 
"For Your Information" section, on page 7. 

 
MEMBER SERVICES TIP OF THE WEEK 

The ACV 2018-19 Telephone Directory, including the 
Member Services Handbook, and the ACV Emergency 
Guide, will be ready for distribution by the end of the 
week. We want to express our deepest thanks to Don 
and Pat Sinclair, of Park of the Pines, for volunteering 
to bind these books. ACV Volunteers are so much a part 
of every aspect of Village Life and we appreciate them 
so much. If you have an ACV Post Office Box the 
Directory will be placed in your mail box. If you are an 
off campus member you may pick up your directory 
after Monday, July 16 at the Member Services Office. If 
you have not received your delivered Directory by  
Monday, July 16, or have other inquiries about the 
directory, contact Member Services at 386-658-5400.  
 

CONFERENCE AND RETREAT 
Aquilla Pool (the outdoor pool) will have open swim 
Monday through Friday, from noon until 3:00 p.m., and 
Saturdays from 1:00 p.m. until 4:00 p.m. In addition, 
each Tuesday and Thursday evening the pool will be 
open for members only from 6:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m., 
unless otherwise noted. Members only swim will not be 
held on: Thursday, July 12, Tuesday, July 17,  
Thursday, July 19, or Thursday, July 26. 
 Always refer to the posted schedule at the pool, 
as it is subject to change. If you have any questions 
about swimming, contact Doug Mabey at 386-658-5100. 
 

COPELAND COMMUNITY CENTER 
Volunteers are needed at the Copeland Community 
Center (CCC). We have several permanent time slots 
available, or if you'd rather not commit to a permanent 
time slot, we would appreciate your help as a substitute 
to fill in as the need arises. If you are interested in 
volunteering with us, please call 386-658-5555 and ask 
for either Christa or David.  
 

RUSTIC SHOP 
Submitted by Myra Webb 

As you have read in the FNN, the Rustic Shop is still in 
need of scrubbies. If you would like to help make them 
please let us know. We want to thank everyone who 
has helped and continues to help make one of our 
biggest sellers, which are the scrubbies. We have 
another need at this time; we are in need of some lap 
quilting for baby blankets. The Rustic Shop will provide 
the quilting materials, threads, needles, and hoops all 
ready for you. If you need some help, I will be happy to 
assist you; or you can quilt by machine.  

 
SUWANNEE RIVER STUDIO 

Submitted by Jé Mordon 
Suwannee River had a great week, with a very messy 
Pour-aholics Party, many visitors, and a surprise 
graduation. Congratulations to Anne Donohoe and 
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Bill Bruce for completing Art 201. Art 201 is five 
paintings in a portfolio, totally student-driven, no 
assignments or due dates. Bill and Anne did beautiful 
work, so we surprised them with party horns and 
brownies. 
 We had visitors from out of state this week, and 
even out-of-nation (Haiti). The Studio is open to visitors 
Tuesday—Friday mornings, from 8:30-11:00 a.m. 
Members are working, but are always glad to take a 
break and show guests around. Membership is limited, 
but we have a few slots available. Guests are always 
welcome and special art events for your group can be 
arranged. Contact instructor Jé Mordon, 229-375-9276.  
 

CHRISTMAS DOLL PROJECT 
Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays  
10:00 a.m. to 2:00p.m., Chriss Bldg.  

The construction of the dolls is complete. Thank you to 
Annabel and Chris Christiansen for your help with 
the stuffing of the dolls. Each doll will have three 
outfits. The blue jean outfit, and the nightgowns are 
completed for each doll. Now on to the ball gowns for 
each of the 50 dolls. Each gown will be individually 
created. The dolls are on display in the cabinet at the 
Rumph Dining Room. Dolls are on sale to assist with the 
cost of the project. Please contact Phyllis Mastro at 
386-658-3056 if you would like to assist.  
 

VOLUNTEER SERVICES 
Eleanore Catarious—386-658-5251 

Have you received your FNN from last week? Have you 
benefitted from reading your FNN? Would you be 

interested in contributing news to the FNN? 
These FNNs are delivered by caring volunteers who 
have devoted their time every Wednesday to seeing 
that you receive the latest news from around the 
Village. Of course, without the efforts of current 
contributors to the FNN, in addition to the editorial staff 
of four, this periodical would not be possible. The 
designer is Jessica (Jessi) Niver, of CVH, and the 
printing and collating is done in the MS/IC area. We 
appreciate all that you do and have done for us, and 
thank you as you continue to provide us with our 
“window to the Village.” 
 Food for thought: Do you have talents that you 
haven’t explored? Are these talents worth sharing or 
learning more about?  Why not choose two volunteer 
possibilities and pursue them? There is nothing wrong 
in changing your mind if opportunities don’t work out. 
Volunteering can be beneficial both for ACV and you, 
the volunteer. Those who give of themselves and their 
time tend to enjoy better health, and the odds are that 
they will also live longer. There are many opportunities 
to serve and to find your niche. Volunteers are still 
needed in the Retail Shops, CCC, and the Archives. 
Please call me for available days and times.  
 It’s time again to record your hours for June and 
mail them to me by Friday, July 13, for tallying. Just 
fold the blue Monthly Volunteer Hours Reports in half 
and mail them to box 4304 – no envelopes and/or 
staples necessary. Thank you! 
 
"Friendship isn’t a big thing – It’s a million little things."    

-Author unknown  
 
 
 
 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS 
 

BUTTERFIELD ACRES 
Brenda Reas, Reporter 

My memory is not as sharp as it used to be. Also, my 
memory is not as sharp as it used to be. 
 Please send news to bcreas@windstream.net or 
call 386-658-3044. 
 

DACIER MANOR 
Submitted by Beth Smith 

We so appreciated "Grace Notes" singing last Tuesday 
while our members were entering the dining room for 
supper. What a nice treat! We also had a nice Fourth of 
July as we saw a lot of red, white, and blue! Janice 
Chapman enjoyed the 4th with the Chapman gang at 
grandson, Andrew Chapman’s home. Peggy Howland 
also spent the day with her daughter, Sophia Howland, 
in Live Oak. Caitlyn Boyd, dietician, led our monthly 
food advisory meeting and always has a listening ear to 
our wishes and wants! The very faithful "Suwannee 
Pickers" played for us on Friday morning, and Pastor 
Jack led our weekly Friday afternoon Bible Study. Cindy 
Crews led exercise class on Monday morning with Libby 
Weaver joining our faithful regulars, Jane Bonning, 
Janice Chapman, Jan Gurniak, and Frank Sinclair 
(we missed you Myrl Ellis)! We always look forward to 
bingo on Monday and Thursday afternoons. This 
Thursday we will attend the monthly Memorial Service 
at GSC, at 10:00 a.m. to remember our dear friends.  
 We welcome Joy Whitmore to Dacier Manor 
1110 from Wilson Gardens! Joy has been living at the 
Village since 1991 and has been very active at ACV! We 
welcome you with open arms and we are glad you are 
here, Joy! Luree Wotton enjoyed attending her 
brother, Larry Wotton’s birthday party with her two 
sisters, Verna Simpson and Martha Jean Emslie last 
week! 
 Several had visitors and they signed the guest 
book: Jim and Norma (Della Straszynski), Betsy and  
Brian Trinder (Margaret Trinder), Kandra Bell and 
Randy Spradley (Wayne Spradley), Vic and  Debbie 
Perry (Isabel Slover), Melvin and  Marcia Parker 
(Elvena Johnson), Pat Kilgo (Virginia Kilgo), Denise 
Chandler (Marie Andrew), Paul Hoffman (Marjorie 
Hoffman), and Art Sheldon (Anita Sheldon). Next 
week Gary and Babs Martin will have their 
anniversary (July 20). 
 Several staff members have enjoyed vacations 
and others are looking forward to theirs. I appreciate 
the staff who are willing to step up and help us cover 
during these times! 
 

DOWLING HOUSE 
Submitted by Gladys Ezell 

I had a special treat last week. My nephew, Dr. Bill 
Harbour, and his two daughters came from Miami for a 
short visit. Dr. Harbour, an ophthalmologist, has found 
a cure for cancer of the eye, after working many years 
to find this cure. They even took time to take me to 
Taco Bell before they left. His mother, my sister-in-law 
in Dallas, and I made lots of fun trips together, and I do 
miss her. 
 Now I am looking forward to my friends from 
Lake Charles, LA coming to take me to Taco Bell and to 
St. Augustine to eat at O’Steen's Restaurant and get my 
delicious butterfly shrimp! 
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EDGEWOOD TERRACE 
Dick Barkley, Reporter 

No birthdays to be  observed during the coming week, 
but we will have a couple of wedding anniversaries to 
be celebrated. Ruth and Sherwood Sawyer will likely 
be dancing a jig or two on Sunday (is dancing even 
permissible on Sundays?). Then, on Monday, Christine 
and Jesse O'Brien will be cooing between bites of 
cake.  
 Hey, listen up. If you are reading this on 
Wednesday evening, there are only a few hours before 
you are invited to join many of your neighbors for our 
monthly second Thursday breakfast at the Village Café. 
I constantly hear ET residents say, "oh, I forgot" when 
asked to explain their absence. Balderdash! They don't 
forget. They are just prone to be afflicted with 
premeditated anti-social behavior. And there is 
absolutely nothing wrong with that. They are among a 
fairly large group.  
 I would suggest that those who would like to 
join our fellowship breakfasts to mark your calendars 
right now. Yes, the calendar which you always look at 
each night to see what is to be available for your 
attendance on the following day. Now, mark these 
dates for the rest of 2018; write 9:00 a.m.-Village Café: 
July 12, August 9, September 13, October 11, 
November 8, and December 13.  
 Have you ever wondered just how something is 
out of whack? What is a whack? And how do you put 
something into it? Stay cool, if you can.  
 

PARK OF THE PINES 
Bob Reynolds, Reporter 

Does the date remind you of any particular roadside 
store, one where you got your traveling fix on some 
soda, bag of chips, and/or maybe a chocolate or two? 
How about a high sugar bun or possibly ½ doz. little 
donuts? Sorry, I can’t continue this because I’m 
drooling on my keyboard! 
 Yes, we’re back, and Mrs. Liz Reynolds is 
quietly packing and unpacking items from her move 
from across the street to "our home," approx. 140 feet 
away. I thought I’d help her out by getting the 
Mayflower Moving Co. to help with the move, but being 
more practical than I, she gently said she could do it 
with a little help from me. And that’s what she got. 
Actually, she got so much help from her brother, Roy, 
and her sister-in-law, Tiny, that I pretty much felt I was 
in the way most of the time. Works for me! 
 Peggy Spangler sent me this nice info: the 
first weekend in July we had a visit from our oldest son, 
Jim, and wife, Hope, from NC. It was a surprise for my 
husband, Evan. As he had been sick, they wanted to 
come down and see how he was doing. Evan was 
totally surprised and really enjoyed their visit. Sunday 
morning in church Jim also played the piano for Evan, 
one of his favorite hymns, “Great is His Faithfulness.” 
The last time they were visiting here Jim played this 
hymn on the Village Church piano with Bob Story on 
the organ. They played so beautifully together and had 
all of his family in tears.  
 I hope I’m not repeating myself, but these 
snippets from children were neither retouched nor the 
spelling corrected. 
1. The people who followed the Lord were called the 

twelve decibels. 
2. The epistles were the wives of the apostles. 
3. Christians have only one spouse. This is called 

monotony. 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
 

FUTURE DATES TO REMEMBER 
August 16—Candidate Forum—Primary Election 
August 17—Mural tour in Colquitt, GA 
September 25—AARP Safe Driver Class 
 

ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS 
Alcoholics Anonymous meets in Dowling Park.  

For more information please call 305-407-0895. 
 

MEMORIAL SERVICE 
Thursday, July 19, 2:00 p.m. 

A memorial service for former member, Doris Conklin, 
will be held on Thursday, July 19, at 2:00 p.m. in the 
Bixler Memorial Gardens East Cemetery.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

"I AM THE FLAG" BY AMOS HURLEY 
An excerpt of this article was read on July 4, 

2018 during the ACV Independence Day 
celebration by Joan Whittman. 

Amos Hurley, of Montclair, CA, wrote the following in 
reply to the gift of a U.S. flag which had flown over the 
Capitol in Washington, D.C. The narration, in which he 
lets the flag do the talking, has been widely acclaimed 
throughout the nation. 
 "I am the flag of the United States of America. I 
was conceived in the dreams of liberty and in the hopes 
of freedom. I was designed by the hands of Betsy Ross, 
and her sewing basket was my cradle. Though I was 
never an orphan, I was adopted by the Continental 
Congress in 1777 and proclaimed the National Emblem 
of a nation newly born on this continent, fighting 
valiantly for survival and destined to bring to all 
mankind a new concept of life, liberty, and the pursuit 
of happiness.  
 I have been many places and have seen many 
things. I have witnessed every event of American 
history. I was there when they fired the shot heard 
around the world. I was there in the late twilight at Fort 
McHenry and inspired Francis Scott Key to write the 
immortal “Star Spangled Banner,” now our national 
anthem.  
 I saw Molly Pitcher take the cannon swab from 
the hands of her dead husband and help carry on the 
fight for freedom. I felt the biting cold at Valley Forge 
and gave warmth and comfort to General Washington 
and his tired and hungry Continental Army.  
 I rode with Ethan Allen and the Green Mountain 
Boys. I saw the signal that started the midnight ride of 
Paul Revere.  
 I was flown above the decks of Old Ironsides 
and from the masts of the Yankee and the China 
Clippers. I blazed the trail with Daniel Boone and Davy 
Crockett. I led the settlers coming west and crossed 
Death Valley in a covered wagon.  
 I was carried through the halls of Montezuma to 
the shores of Tripoli by the United States marines. Once 
I fell to the ground at Custer’s Last Stand, and there 
were no living hands left to pick me up. I galloped up 
the slopes of San Juan hill with Teddy Roosevelt and 
the Rough Riders of the United States cavalry.  
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 I stayed with the boys until it was over, over 
there, and on the battle fields of the Marne,  
Chateau-Thierry, St. Mihiel and the Argonne forest. I 
saw many of the youths and manhood of our nation fall 
and lie still in death. They had given their last full 
measure of devotion. The war was over for them 
forever, and I kept my lonely vigil over their graves and 
stayed to watch the poppies grow amid the crosses, 
row on row, in Flanders Fields.  
 I was raised by five brave men during the "Hell" 
of Iwo Jima. I waved farewell to the four immortal 
chaplains who went down with their ship and to 
honored glory.  
 I am many things to many people. I am an 
inseparable link in the chain that binds men to God and 
country; each link welded in the fires of Purity by the 
Sacred Hands of God, Himself. And because I am on 
the side of God, the Godless would destroy me, but 
they dare not, because I am protected by the mighty 
land armies of the nation, the powerful and deadly fleet 
of the navy, and the screaming eagles of the air force, 
watching and waiting to swoop down and destroy 
anything that would harm me.  
 To some, I am yesterday, today, and tomorrow; 
to others I am a glorious child, to some a grand old 
man, or a most gracious lady. I have several names. I 
am called the "Red, White, and Blue;" "The Star 
Spangled Banner;" "The Stars and Stripes," but I am 
most commonly known by a nickname given me by an 
old sea captain, who called me "Old Glory."  
 I have not changed much in my 200 years. I still 
have my original 13 stripes, but as each state came into 
the union, a new star was proudly added to the 
constellation of my blue field. It started with 13 stars; 
now there are 50.  
 Many more things I would like to tell you, but 
we haven’t time, but I do want to see you again. I am 
easy to find. I am everywhere. I am in the homes of the 
poor, in the mansions of the rich, in Independence Hall 
with the Declaration of Independence, and the Liberty 
Bell, I am in the White House with the President. I am 
in all the churches, cathedrals, and synagogues, in the 
Council of the Boy and Girl Scouts of America, in all the 
schools where they pledge allegiance to me.  
 I draped the caskets of our nation’s heroes, 
borne to their last resting place; the caskets of 
Presidents, generals, admirals, humble privates, and the 
unknown soldier. Wherever free men gather, wherever 
there is justice, equality, faith, hope, charity, truth, or 
brotherly love, there too am I. 
 A short while ago I was flown over the nation’s 
Capital, gazing proudly across the land of the free and 
waving to the homes of the brave; then I was lowered 
and given by a grateful nation to a great congressman, 
who brought me across the continent to the shores of 
the Pacific and presented me to a group of Veterans of 
World War I at Patriotic Hall in the City of the Angels to 
become their official flag and, with fitting ceremonies, 
was carried by tired old hands and posted in a place of 
honor near the Holy Bible and there I shall remain until 
(like the old soldier) I’ll just fade away and be retired by 
time alone and may history NEVER write MY obituary 
for I am the Stars and Stripes FOREVER. I AM OLD 
GLORY." 

 

THANK YOU 
 

I truly say "thank you" to those of the ACV "family" who 
sent me birthday wishes. I now know I'm not alone, 
and of course I always know I have God.  

Phyllis Mastro 
 

MISCELLANEOUS 
 
Ads are limited to eight lines and must be received by 
noon on Tuesday to be printed in the next edition of the 
FNN. Only ACV members and staff are eligible to 
advertise. Please list your name and phone number. 
You may e-mail ads to FNN@acvillage.net or you may 
drop them  off in the FNN box by the IC. Ads appear for 
two weeks unless notified to pull the ad sooner. If you 
have any questions, please call Jessi at 386-658-5291. 
 
FREE: Moving boxes, all sizes, and bubble wrap. Call 
Kathy at 386-658-6470. * 
 
VARIOUS ITEMS: Free small sofa, 4'4" wide, needs 
an afghan or a cover for thin material—pale blue and 
rose colored. Also have clothes, food, oval mirror, and 
misc. items for sale. Call Martha at 704-299-2256. * 
 
FOR SALE: EZ Go 1981 golf cart, as is, $650. Please 
call Patty Ann Byrum at 386-658-2953. * 
 
FOR SALE: EZGO golf cart. Excellent condition. New 
"Door Works" enclosure. Fold down windshield, roll-up 
rear window, headlights, taillights, EZ shift, $2500. Call  
Patty at 386-658-2024. *  
 
FOR SALE: HP 564XL printer ink: Yellow, Magenta, 
and  Cyan;  New, unopened, $12/each. Call Linda at 
386-658-2669. *  
 
FOR SALE: Bicycle cover for a regular or mountain 
bicycle, never used, $10. Please contact Tom Head at 
386-466-5930. * 
 
FOR SALE: Apple iPad Air, model #MD785 LL/A (2014) 
with 16GB of memory, in very good condition. Includes 
a screen protector, Targus protective case, and a 
charger. Asking $150. Please call Phyllis, Terry, or leave  
a message at 386-658-2130. *  
 
MOVING SALE: Saturday, July 14 from 8:00 a.m. to 
12:00 p.m. Everything ½ price! 18”x 58” workbench 
with shelf and attached vise, shelving units, computer 
desk, file cabinets, book case, dressers, and coffee 
table. Kitchen appliances, cookware, dinnerware, cook 
books, linens, yarn, craft supplies, sewing items, 
Christmas decorations, and original art work. At the 
Lebo’s, 23310 River Birch Lane in RW. * 
 
FOR SALE: Porch furniture, glass top, round table 
with 2 metal chairs: $60; 4 bedside stands, dark wood, 
all different $20-35/each; lovely, all-wood desk with 
plate glass top, 4 drawers (20x46") $40; Beautiful dark 
wood sewing cabinet with 4 drawers, fold over top 
(33x19") $50; black leatherette sleeper couch, opens to 
a 68x41" bed, $60; Porch swinging couch (45" long) 
$40. Please contact Dave Northup at 386-658-3207. * 
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Abbreviations for  
Designated Locations: 

 
BA  Butterfield Acres 
BC   Bixler Chapel 
CCC   Copeland Community Center 
CH   Carter House 
CMC   Copeland Medical Center 
CMH  Cleo’s Meeting House 
CT  Cardinal Terrace 
CVH  Carter Village Hall 
DH   Dowling House 
DM  Dacier Manor 
DMA  Dowling Manor Area 
DPN  Dowling Park North 
DPS  Dowling Park South 
DR  Depot Room 
ET  Edgewood Terrace 
GSC   Good Samaritan Center 
HC  Harmony Center 
IC   Information Center 
JKPL  Jo Kennon Public Library 
LH  Lawrence House 
LGD  Lopin’ Gopher Deli 
MP  McGranahan Place 
MSO  Member Services Office 
MT  Magnolia Terrace 
OPR  Old Pavilion Room 
PC  Phillips Center 
POP  Park of the Pines 
RDR   Rumph Dining Room 
RV  Riverview Apartments 
RW  River Woods 
SMR  Sawmill Room 
TC  Taylor Commons 
TNF&M  Twice Nice Furniture & More 
VC  Village Church 
VS  Village Square 
WA  Walker Acres 
WG  Wilson Gardens 
WHS  Watkins Hobby Shop 

 

Aquilla Pool 
(ACV's Outdoor Swimming Pool) 

 
Open Swim 

Monday-Friday from Noon-3:00 p.m. 

Saturday from 1:00-4:00 p.m. 

 

Members Only Swim 
Tuesday & Thursday from 6:00-8:00 p.m. 

 
If you have any questions, please call  

Doug Mabey at 386-658-5100 

 

 

Tuesday-Wednesday 
11:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m. (lunch menu) 

 
Thursday, Friday & Saturday 

8:00 a.m.— 10:30 a.m. (breakfast menu) 
11:00 a.m.— 2:30 p.m. (lunch menu) 

3:00 p.m.— 5:00 p.m. (early bird menu) 
4:30 p.m.— 7:00 p.m. (dinner menu) 

 
Closed Sunday and Monday 

658-5777 

 

 
Monday-Sunday 

7:30 a.m.— 10:00 a.m. for Breakfast 
 

Monday-Saturday  
11:30 a.m.— 1:30 p.m. for Lunch 

 
Monday-Sunday 

4:00 p.m.— 7:30 p.m. for light Dinner 
 

658-5259 

The Village Post Office 
 

Monday-Saturday 
11:00 a.m.— 12:30 p.m. 

1:00 p.m.— 3:00 p.m. 
 

658-5270 

 

  Cashier’s Office          
 

Monday-Friday 
10:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 

 
658-5343 
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Twice	Nice	Shop	
Advent	Christian	Village	Square	

386-658-5271 
 

Monday to Friday: 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
Saturday: 11:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.  

 

Bag of kid's clothes $2.00 
 

Ladies slacks $2.00 

 
 

Gift Certificates are available.  
Credit Cards accepted on purchases of $10 or more. 

The Rustic Shop 
Est. 1972 

 

We specialize in quality, hand-crafted items  
made at Advent Christian Village. 

 

Come into The Rustic Shop to see  
what is new for summer! 

 

 
 

Monday to Saturday 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
 

Located in the Village Square. 
 

386-658-5273 

Riverside Gifts 
"The aim and final end of all music should 
be none other than the glory of God and 

the refreshment of the soul."   
~ Johann Sebastian Bach  

 
 

20% - 50% OFF 
SELECT ITEMS 

 

 
 
 

We accept major credit cards. 
Located in our lovely Village Square 
Monday-Saturday 10:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. 

386-658-5771 

Twice	Nice		
Furniture	&	More	

23353	County	Road	250	
386‐658‐5871 

 
Monday & Thursday 
12:00 p.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

 
1st Saturday of every month 

8:00 a.m. – noon 
 

July Special:  
All clothing is BOGO!  

 

For pick up (available on Tuesdays and Fridays  
from 9:00 a.m. to noon) and deliveries contact  

Larry Wotton by calling 386-688-6844.  
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RUMPH DINING ROOM 
Mid-Day Dining Menu 

  
Open Daily for Lunch 11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

This Week’s Featured Menus: July 12-19, 2018 
  
 
12th THURSDAY: Home-Style Chicken Vegetable Soup $1.99, Chicken-Fried Steak with Sawmill Gravy 
$4.99, Fresh Tilapia Filet in Olive Oil, Garlic, and Herbs $7.99; Side Offerings: Baked Potato 99¢, Steamed 
Asparagus 99¢, Mac & Cheese 99¢, Collard Greens 99¢, Ford Hook Lima Beans 99¢, Corn Muffins and Dinner 
Rolls 49¢, and Assorted Side Salads; Desserts: Bread Pudding, Chocolate Cake with Chocolate Icing, and 
Chocolate Cake with Cream* 
HEALTHY VALUE PLATE: Cod Filet with 2 Sides $7.00** 
 
13th FRIDAY: Seafood Chowder $1.99, Fish & Chips $4.49, Veal Steak Parmesan $4.99; Side Offerings: 
Bow Tie Pasta and Marinara 99¢, Chef’s Vegetable Blend 99¢, Corn Casserole, Coleslaw, Garden Salad Bar, 
Cheddar and Garlic Biscuit 79¢; Desserts: Blonde Brownie, Banana Cream Pie, and a Watergate Salad* 
HEALTHY VALUE PLATE: Baked Fish with 2 Sides $6.00**  
 
14th SATURDAY: Tortellini Spinach Soup $1.99, Swedish Meatballs on White Rice, Side Offerings: Zucchini 
or Italian Green Beans, Dinner Roll, Assorted Side Salads, Rice Krispies Treat with Chocolate Chips or Tapioca 
Pudding with Strawberries Parfait and a Beverage*  
LOPIN GOPHER BLUE PLATE SPECIAL: $4.99 
 
15th SUNDAY BUFFET: (10:45 a.m.—1:15 p.m.) Charbroiled Flanked Steak, Corned Beef and 
Cabbage, Fried Chicken, Fillet Of Cod With Orange And Honey Sauce, Side Offerings: Sautéed Mushrooms, 
Sweet Potato Patties, Steamed Vegetables, Mashed Potatoes and Gravy, Garden Salad Bar, and Dinner Roll; 
Desserts: Red Velvet Layer Cake, Chocolate Cream Pie, Cherry Cobbler, and a Choice of a NAS/SF Dessert. 
 

$9.99 Members | $13.99 Non-Members | $5.00 for Children Under 12 
 
 
16th MONDAY: Chicken Noodle Soup $1.99, Sesame Chicken Breast $4.99, Teriyaki Beef with Peppers and 
Onions $5.49, Jasmine Rice 99¢, Oriental Vegetable Blend $1.29, Steamed Broccoli, Egg Roll $1.39, and Garden 
Salad Bar; Desserts: Apple and Custard Pie, Chocolate Oreo Pudding Parfait, and a Choice of a NAS/SF Dessert    
HEALTHY VALUE PLATE: Sesame Chicken Breast with 2 Sides $6.00** 
 
17th TUESDAY: Cream of Tomato Soup $1.99, Turkey A La King $4.99, Salisbury Steak $4.49, Broccoli and 
Cauliflower with Cheese Sauce $1.29, Mashed Potatoes with Onion Gravy 99¢, Peas and Carrots 99¢, Dinner 
Roll, and Assorted Side Salads; Desserts: Lemon Meringue Pie, Chocolate Chip Cookie, and Cherry Pie* 
HEALTHY VALUE PLATE: Salisbury Steak with 2 Sides $6.00**  
 
18th WEDNESDAY: Garden Vegetable Soup $1.99, Fried Chicken $3.99, Open-Faced Roast Beef on 
Sourdough with Au Jus $4.99, Steamed Fresh Spinach 99¢, Mashed Potatoes with Gravy 99¢, Normandy 
Vegetable Blend 99¢, Corn Muffin 99¢, and Garden Salad Bar; Desserts: Coconut Layer Cake, Strawberry 
Rhubarb Pie, and Cherry Cake* 
HEALTHY VALUE PLATE: Roast Beef with 2 Sides $6.00**  
 
19th THURSDAY: Manhattan Clam Chowder $1.99, Poached Wild Salmon with Fresh Dill and Olive Oil 
Essence $6.99, Roast Pork Tenderloin Stuffed with Garlic $5.99, Chef’s Vegetable Blend 99¢, Roasted Garlic and 
Rosemary Red Potatoes 99¢, Sautéed Yellow Squash 99¢, White Rice 99¢, Dinner Rolls, and Assorted Side 
Salads; Desserts: White Chocolate Macadamia Nut Cookie, Pineapple Upside Down Cake, and Pumpkin Pie* 
HEALTHY VALUE PLATE: Roast Pork Tenderloin with 2 Sides $7.00** 
 
 
Salad Bar is offered Monday/Wednesday/Friday in Phillips Dining Room for $5.89 
 
* No Added Sugar (NAS) / Sugar Free (SF)     
** Includes Fountain Beverage  
 

- MENUS ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE - 
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